
 
Your weekly newsletter for 2nd February 2024 
 
Hi All, 
 
Here is the weekly news from the Ardentinny 
Community Council and the Village Hall. 
 
Ardentinny Community Council News 
  
Church Car Park Toilets 
Still waiting for the Council contractor to get the electricity 
restored to the toilets but they are open. 
  
Additional Bins around Ardentinny 
We have requested a few more bins in the village, especially for 
the collection of dog waste. The locations we have requested are 
at (1. Glenfinart Bus Terminal, 2. the junction at the Glenfinart 
bridge on the way to the beach, 3. the entry to Coronation Wood 
opposite the Church Car Park and 4. at the Slipway opposite the 
Outdoor Centre). 
These are already accessible by the bin lorries for resident’s collections. Multi use waste bins would be ideal. This is 
an issue that councillor William Sinclair has been trying to help us with as well. 
We are currently waiting for a reply from the Waste & Amenities Team at the Council. 
  
Cyber Safety – Password Protection 
Received another Cyber Note from the Police regarding methods to keep your passwords safe online, hope you find 
it useful. 
The attachment in full is located at the bottom of this email. 
  
Ardentinny Community Council Facebook page and Website 
The Community Council website can be found here - www.ardentinnycc.co.uk 
The Facebook page has been updated, search for Ardentinny Community Council and we have 
an Instagram site under the same name. 
Regards 
John 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ardentinnycc.co.uk/


Ardentinny Village Hall News 
  
Hi Everyone, 
Hope you are all well and haven’t had too much 
convenience with no water or electricity during this 
wild weather. 
  
ATTENTION ATTENTION ATTENTION ATTENTION  
CALLING ALL QUIZZERS 
  
The next Ardentinny Village Hall Quiz Night is on 
Saturday 17* February - 7.00pm for a 7.30pm start. 
  
This time it's a Valentine Quiz. 
There will be prizes for the winning table. 
Remember to bring your own drinks and snacks and 
invite your friends along to make up a table. Come 
out and have a laugh and at the same time donate to 
a great community cause. Entry £5 per table and an 
additional £2.50 for non-members. 
The evening will be hosted by Neil Robinson. 
  
30th March 
The much-anticipated great Ardentinny Scone off and music night 
Cost to enter £5 per entry. 
The hall will be open between 12 and 2 for the scones to be dropped off and the judging will begin at 4pm. 
There will be 2 categories for sweet and savoury scones and prizes for 1st, 2nd, and 3rd place will be given at 6pm. 
  
This will be followed by a music night. 
The doors will be open at 7pm for setting up and the function will begin at 7.30. 
Entry cost £3.00 per person all to pay including bands. 
A bar MAY BE available on the night, but this has not been confirmed yet. 
  
We will keep you posted of any other events in the coming weeks. 
  
As Neil and I have been the ones who mainly organise these, we are looking for more people to join the 
Management Group as we cannot keep up the pace with some of the functions and events. 
It would be beneficial if someone who was good on a computer could assist with funding applications and general 
admin. Please let me know if you are interested. 
  
Take Care and Kind Regards, 
Dee 
  
 


